
 

 

 

 

October 27, 2023 

Honorable Tracy Brick, Mayor    EMAIL: tracy.brick@marionarkansas.org  
City of Marion 
P.O. Box 717 
Marion, AR 72364 
 
RE: NPDES Permit Tracking Number AR0021971, AFIN 18-00110 

Overdue DMR Request 

Dear Mayor Brick: 

DEQ has reviewed the records for the above referenced facility and has determined that the TX2-Q and TX2-

RT Discharge Monitoring Reports (DMRs) for the monitoring period ending 6/30/2023 are not on file. 

DMRs are required to be submitted as long as a Permit is active. The EPA considers missing DMRs to be a 

matter of Significant Non-Compliance. Left unresolved, this could lead to enforcement action from DEQ, 

which would come with a civil penalty. If a violation is reported on the DMR, please include a NCR along 

with your submission. If analysis was not conducted, please write “NODI E” in the data fields for each 

parameter not analyzed. 

Please login to NetDMR and submit the missing DMRs to DEQ no later than 11/2/2023. Please ensure all 

future DMRs are submitted by the 25th day of the month following the completed monitoring period.  

Thank you for your attention in this matter. Should you have questions, feel free to reach out to me at 

Kristen.Graham@adeq.state.ar.us or at 501-682-0758. 

Sincerely, 

 
Kristen Graham 

Compliance Analyst, OWQ, DEQ 

 

 

Cc: Patricia Dixon, atrish1970@gmail.com  
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